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IN HONOR OF STANLEY M. FISHER 

HON. DENNIS J. KUCINICH 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 15, 2005 

Mr. KUCINICH. Mr. Speaker, I rise today in 
honor and recognition of Stanley M. Fisher, 
devoted family man, accomplished attorney, 
friend and mentor to many, and first-ever re-
cipient of the Lifetime Achievement Award, be-
stowed upon him by the Northern District of 
Ohio Chapter of the Federal Bar Association. 
This premier mark of excellence reflects Mr. 
Fisher’s multifaceted service in the legal pro-
fession, service framed by achievement, integ-
rity and heart. 

After graduating from Oberlin College and 
the University of Michigan Law School, Mr. 
Fisher worked as a clerk for the 6th Circuit 
with Chief Judge Charles Simon and later for 
Justice Potter Stewart, before Justice Stewart 
was appointed to the U.S. Supreme Court. 
Equipped with unwavering commitment, stead-
fast integrity and expertise, Mr. Fisher’s work 
serves as a source of knowledge, strength 
and advocacy throughout all levels of the jus-
tice system. His significant service within the 
Federal Bar Association, FBA, extends from 
his role as past President of the Northern Dis-
trict of Ohio, lifetime member of the FBA 
Board of Directors, and most notably, the first 
Ohioan to serve as National President of the 
FBA. 

In 1983, Mr. Fisher was appointed as an 
Ohio Commissioner with the National Con-
ference of Commissioners on Uniform State 
Laws by then Governor, Richard Celeste. He 
was reappointed by Ohio Governors Voinovich 
and Taft. Mr. Fisher’s talent and conviction 
have impacted cases from Ohio to our Na-
tion’s Capitol. President Clinton appointed Mr. 
Fisher to the Federal Service Impasse Panel 
in 1992. For 10 years, he handled mediation 
and arbitration cases, directing each grievance 
from preparation to resolution. Mr. Fisher con-
tinues his work as a local and national medi-
ator and is currently serving his second term 
as a member of the American Arbitration As-
sociation Advisory Council. 

Mr. Speaker and colleagues, please join me 
in honor and recognition of Stanley M. Fisher, 
for his outstanding and continued excellence 
as attorney, guide and leader within the legal 
profession. His unwavering focus on the bal-
anced scales of justice serves to protect legal 
equity throughout our American system of jus-
tice, from Cleveland, to Washington, DC and 
beyond. 
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IN LASTING MEMORY OF 
REPRESENTATIVE NAP MURPHY 

HON. MIKE ROSS 
OF ARKANSAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 15, 2005 

Mr. ROSS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the memory of a great Arkansan and a 
devoted public servant, State Representative 
‘‘Nap’’ Napoleon Bonaparte Murphy. Rep-
resentative Murphy passed away on August 
23rd at the age of 83. He worked for nearly 50 
years as the owner of a successful car dealer-
ship in Hamburg, Arkansas, but is better re-

membered for his colorful personality and ca-
reer dedicated to helping the people in his 
community from the Arkansas State Legisla-
ture. 

Representative Murphy was born on Sep-
tember 26, 1921, in Crossett, Arkansas. After 
moving to Hamburg in 1948, he bought the 
Main Street Esso Station and just 4 years 
later, he purchased the local Ford Dealership. 
Representative Murphy was elected to the Ar-
kansas House of Representatives in 1959, 
serving just one term before returning to Ham-
burg to run his business, and was re-elected 
in 1963 where he served until his retirement in 
1995. Representative Murphy served as the 
distinguished Chairman of the House Agri-
culture and Economic Development Com-
mittee. 

I had the pleasure of knowing Representa-
tive Murphy when I served in the Arkansas 
State Senate. He was a dynamic character 
who would begin and end every legislative 
session wearing his white suit and black 
bowtie. He had a great love for bluegrass 
music and enjoyed playing the banjo, man-
dolin, guitar, and fiddle. 

Arkansas will certainly miss this great politi-
cian from humble beginnings and I will miss 
his sense of humor and dedication to our 
state. My condolences go out to Nap’s son, 
Jimmy, his daughter, Ila Murphy Campbell, his 
eight grandchildren and two greatgrand-
children. 
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FREEDOM FOR OSCAR MARIO 
GONZÁLEZ 

HON. LINCOLN DIAZ-BALART 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 15, 2005 

Mr. LINCOLN DIAZ-BALART of Florida. Mr. 
Speaker, I rise today to speak about Oscar 
Mario González, a political prisoner in totali-
tarian Cuba. 

Mr. González is an independent journalist 
and pro-democracy activist in totalitarian 
Cuba. His peaceful, pro-democracy activities 
and truthful articles have helped the world to 
learn the facts about the nightmare that is the 
Castro regime. Unfortunately, the dictatorship 
forcefully represses those who bravely support 
freedom and rise in resistance to the despotic 
regime. 

According to Reporters Without Borders, on 
March 24, 2005, Mr. González was sum-
moned and questioned by regime agents, who 
threatened that he would not be able to see 
his family again if he continued practicing as 
an independent journalist. Despite these gang-
ster tactics and heinous threats, Mr. González 
continued to demand basic human rights for 
the people of Cuba. 

As part of the tyrant’s heinous July 2005 
crackdown on peaceful pro-democracy oppo-
nents, on July 22, Mr. González was arrested 
as he tried to participate in a peaceful dem-
onstration outside the French Embassy in Ha-
vana, demanding the release of political pris-
oners in Cuba. As part of this vicious crack-
down, approximately 33 brave opponents were 
arrested at home, on their way to the dem-
onstration or on the sidelines of the gathering. 

According to CubaNet, Mr. González has 
been charged with violating Law 88. This is 
the same sham law that the tyrannical regime 

used to wrongly convict many of the pro-
democracy activists arrested in March 2003. 

Mr. González is a brilliant example of the 
heroism of the Cuban people. Despite inces-
sant repression, harassment, incarceration 
and abuse, he remains committed to the con-
viction that freedom of the press and democ-
racy are the inalienable right of the Cuban 
people. It is a crime against humanity that 
Castro’s totalitarian gulags are full of men and 
women, like Mr. González, who represent the 
best of the Cuban nation. 

Mr. Speaker, let me be very clear, Mr. 
González is languishing in the grotesque 
squalor of the gulag because he desires free-
dom for all Cubans. My Colleagues, we must 
demand the immediate and unconditional re-
lease of Oscar Mario González and every po-
litical prisoner in totalitarian Cuba. 
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WELCOMING TAIWAN’S PRESIDENT 
CHEN 

HON. SHERROD BROWN 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Thursday, September 15, 2005 

Mr. BROWN of Ohio. Mr. Speaker, the 
president of Taiwan, Chen Shui-bian, will be 
making a stop in Miami en route to Central 
America later this month. He will stop over-
night in San Francisco on his return to Tai-
wan. 

I am sorry that he won’t be stopping in 
Washington, DC. Many of my colleagues and 
I hope that in the future he and other Tai-
wanese leaders will be able to visit our capital. 

President Chen has been in office for more 
than 5 years. During his tenure as president, 
he has been able to unite Taiwan, stabilize 
cross-strait relations, seek social harmony and 
reinvigorate the economy. 

To maintain cross-strait peace and stability, 
he reacted calmly to China’s enactment of its 
provocative antisecession law last March. 

Under his presidency, Taiwan’s global com-
petitiveness increased and the nation now 
ranks as one of the world’s top economies. 

On the international front, President Chen 
made several state visits to diplomatic allies. 
In April he went to the Vatican City to pay final 
respects to the late Pope John Paul II. During 
his brief stopovers in Miami and San Fran-
cisco this September, I hope my colleagues 
will take the time to visit with President Chen. 
President Chen is the leader of a young but 
prosperous democracy, and our mutual love of 
freedom can only be strengthened by these 
visits. 

Taiwan is one of America’s most important 
allies. Taiwan is also our trading partner and 
friend. Whenever America has need, Taiwan 
is there. They have contributed to the Twin 
Towers Fund, the Pentagon Memorial Fund 
and most recently, Taiwan gave two million 
dollars to help victims of Hurricane Katrina. 

Mr. Speaker, we must also remember Tai-
wan’s unique role in maintaining peace and 
stability in the Asian Pacific region. To have 
permanent peace in the region, the United 
States should urge Taiwan and China to re-
sume peaceful dialogue and exchanges. 

We should also encourage Taiwan’s partici-
pation in the World Health Organization and 
the United Nations. Taiwan is a vibrant de-
mocracy, and I hope the entire world will rec-
ognize its people’s love of freedom. 
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